

SA Rally Panel

July Meeting

18 July 2022 / 07:30 PM / MS Teams

APOLOGIES

Andrew Admiral, Jake Alker, Ivar Stanelis, Aaron Bowering, Danny Claridge

ATTENDEES

Tamara Brice, Darran Ambrose, Daren Herring, Daminon Rolland, Kev, Andrew Farnden, Gary Brown, Terry Franklin, Ben Afford, Andrew Challen, Michael Clemence

VISITORS

Ellie Brice

MINUTES

Business Arising from or since Last Meeting:

- Correspondence
 - Monthly email from MA - With trophy and road damage repair fund updates.
 - Invoice for door decals from Reed - Sent directly to MA who then sent it onto the panel asking if they should pay invoice? Supply of Door Panels. - **AA to Confirm the amount and DA to pay. Moved MC - Seconded DA**
- Electronic Decisions: NA
- SA Rallying presence/display Birdwood NMM
 - Working group hasn't met. **AA AB DA AF DH MC to meet 025/08/2022 07:30p**
- Awards event/season launch
 - Survey of competitors: 26 responses of 66 people. 6 x no preference, 13 x November, 7 x January

- Discussion of survey results:
 - Calendar is busy around november
 - Competitors think it's more connected to the season finish in October and awards shortly thereafter.
 - Launch in January is months before the first actual event. March is more timely.
 - The only date that works is November the 19th.
 - **Awards Night to be at Birdwood NMM on the 19th of November, DA to work with Birdwood NMM and will take lead on organizing presentations. – Moved DA, Seconded Garry**
 - Launch to be in March. DA indicated he had discussed with WACC the idea but that TB had indicated WACC does not have a valid Venue Licence at this stage so they can not assist. Panel to offer launch to SDCC instead to hold at MMM a month prior on the April first for season opening on 2nd of April.
- Results reminder for organizers
 - Resolved Prior to Meeting
- Action items review (from last meeting minutes) TB will update and send out by end of week.

Reports

- SA Rallying Promotions and Partnering Update – DH
 - Rally Officials – Parked
 - Trailer / Signage
 - contents – corflutes are out of date and in poor condition and have incorrect logos. Investigating options of new sticker over the existing image or replacing corflutes. further updates to come.
 - DR suggested that Signage sizing should be adjusted to better fit in cars if purchasing new signage.
 - Tabled the idea of Stage commanders to put promo signs out. Event organizers have already indicated they are in favour of this. DR commented that signs can be damaged when brought back from stage commanders.
 - No Formal Decision was made.

- Tabled Idea to send a set to each club to be put out at club events. TB commented that with the lack of officials this might be difficult to guarantee.
 - No formal decision was made.
 - Equipment coordinator will be required. DH is still competing so can manage equipment during events so a Equipment coordinator will need to be appointed
 - Added to action list.
 - Trailer is not road worthy and required extensive maintenance. Cost of repairs must be less than replacement costs.
 - Need to get a estimate for fixing it trailer, vs replacing it
 - Teardrop flags are in poor shape and need to be updated - DH wants to try and get teardrops made under a sponsor arrangement either at cost or less.
- Mta featured copyworld walky 100 - they have a new PR manager and keen to cross promote
- DH Going to Eudunda to promote the event and how business can make money out of the event. Rally barossa and AHR will be doing a similar idea
- Ongoing discussions with Mark about the SA Rally group. Mark will provide footage to help promote SA rally
- Sponsor document clearly laying out tier levels to be presented later in the year
- Checker - Walky 100 Check Completed.
- Scrutineers - cars competing in a state championship event must have a roll cage and logbook unless they are road registered.
- ARCOM - Molly has been selected as FIA rising star and will be representing SA and AUS in india.
- Finance - report as tabled
 - TB to follow up RDRF Payment with WACC Tresura as MA report still shows payment as outstanding and DA to follow up with Shubh about missing payments and invoices.
 - **MC moved to reimburse RDRF from the trophy fund to repay money incorrectly used out of RDRF to pay Reed brothers. DR seconded**

New Business

- Trophy fee; non-rally events (for 2023 onwards) – DC had asked to discuss the Autocross Trophy fees, as he is an apology this will be held over until DC is available.
- Promotions – panel to keep details of competitors restricted to the panel for this year and do any emails to the competitor base on the organisers behalf. Next year tell people upfront that details will be passed on
- Question from Jake Alker; a few people have entered the Walky 100 and the MA event portal cant find the entries. The event is concerned that people might think they may have entered and the organisers not be aware of the entry. Can walky 100 publish part entry lists so that competitors may check if their entry has gone through correctly. – Panel consensus was yes.
- DA to follow up results of round 1 autocross with AB to confirm they are correct and Once all results are confirmed DA to publish series results
- Adelaide hills rally update, issues with one stage and residents
 - Positive meeting with Murray bridge council and residents.
 - The Rockleigh stage will be altered two to allow access for residents and proposed changes are now with bridge council for approval
 - Clubman will run at TB only.
 - Who will do Media at events if DH is driving – DH to follow up with a solution.

Meeting closed 18/07/2022 09:35pm

Next Meeting

Monday 8/8/2022 at 07:30